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1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 

The purpose of this report is to advise the Performance & Audit Committee of the outcome of 
the recent Care Inspectorate inspection of Mackinnon Centre Respite Service for people with 
physical disability. 

 
2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

It is recommended that the Performance & Audit Committee (PAC): 
 
2.1 Notes the content of this report and the content of the inspection report (attached as Appendix 

1). 
 
2.2 Notes the Excellent grades awarded to the service, the strengths of the service, and the very 

positive comments made by service users and carers as detailed in paragraph 4.5. 
 
3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 

None. 
 
4.0 MAIN TEXT 
 
4.1 Mackinnon Centre Respite  

The inspection by the Care Inspectorate was competed on 12 January 2018 and the report is 
attached as Appendix 1.  The service was inspected on two quality themes: 

 

Theme Grade 

Quality of care and support 6 Excellent 

Quality of environment 6 Excellent 

 
 

Previous inspections Themes inspected Grade 

15/02/17 Two quality themes inspected 2 x 6 (Excellent) 

04/03/16 All 4 quality themes inspected 4 x 6 (Excellent) 

27/11/14 All 4 quality themes inspected 3 x 5 (Very good) 
1 x 6 (Excellent) 

 
4.2 Mackinnon Centre Respite is registered as a care home and delivers respite care for people 

with physical disability.  It has 10 rooms, two of which deliver care to people leaving the Centre 
for Brain Injury as a step towards them returning home or finding new accommodation. 

 
4.3 The Inspector reported that the service had an ‘excellent level of care, support and staffing for 

its customers’. They were impressed with the way this service enabled service users to live as 
full a life as possible during their stay in respite.  
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4.4 It was noted that the service engaged well with people who only reside in the service for a few 
days at a time and that attention to detail in relation to support, rehabilitation, social and personal 
activities was also exemplary. The service was commended for making the experience of respite 
a ‘very positive and empowering one for the people who use it’ and this was the reason which 
a high-grade of 'excellent' was awarded for care and support.   

 
4.5 Relatives and service users’ comments included: 
 

- 'The food is amazing and there are always three choices.' 
- 'I am very happy with my room it is spacious and well adapted for a wheelchair user.' 
- 'I am a cold tatty but I am always warm here.' 
- 'They support me to do what I can do and assist me with what I cannot do for myself.' 
- 'The staff are friendly and professional: sometimes we have a laugh together.' 
- 'They ask us about what we would like to do during our stay'. 

 
4.6 There were no recommendations in the report. 
 
5.0 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 
 

This report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Equality Impact 
Assessment.  There are no major issues.  

 
6.0 RISK ASSESSMENT 
 

This report has not been subject to a risk assessment as it relates to the publication of Care 
Inspectorate information and therefore does not require a policy decision. 

 
7.0 CONSULTATIONS 
 

The Chief Officer and the Clerk were consulted in the preparation of this report. 
 
8.0 BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 

None. 
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Chief Finance Officer 
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